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WAYS TO SUPPORT OUR HOSTS’ MINISTRIES 

In addition to the $6 cost of each meal, the presbytery collects a Hunger 
Offering at every stated meeting. One half is sent to the Presbyterian Hunger Fund 
while the other half goes to a hunger ministry of the host’s choosing. Please give 
generously as you register. 

We also encourage you to bring an item to the meeting to support a designated 
ministry. See more information inside this packet about both these initiatives that 
support God’s work through the host organization. 

PRINCIPLES OF PARLIAMENTARY PROCEDURE 

Courtesy to all   -   One item at a time   -   Majority rule   
Respect the rights of the minority   - Justice for all   -   Partiality for none 

 “For us as Presbyterians, parliamentary law is a tool we use which is a servant to our 
theological understanding of the purpose of a governing body: to seek God’s will for our actions 
in the world, as we witness to our faith in Jesus Christ.”   

- from “Parliamentary Procedures in the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)”
by Marianne L. Wolfe. 



A Brief History of the 
Covenant Presbyterian Church, Springfield, Ohio 

The history of Covenant Presbyterian Church began with the chartering of First Presbyterian 
Church on July 17, 1819, with twenty-seven members and Andrew Steele as supply pastor.  John 
Humphreys and Melvyn Baker were the ruling elders.  In 1827, the first full time pastor was 
called, the Rev. Franklin Putnam, and in 1830 construction began on the first building.   

The congregation continued to grow, and in 1860 it gave birth to Second Presbyterian Church.  In 
1876, the ministry expanded with the formation of Oakland Chapel in a neighborhood known as 
East Springfield. This work became Oakland Presbyterian Church in 1914.   

A year after the expansion to the east, Presbyterian ministry in Springfield expanded to the north 
through a Sunday school that became Third Presbyterian Church in 1894.Third Church 
eventually merged with Valley View United Presbyterian Church to become Northminster, which 
built a new building on Villa Road.   

In June 1919, First Presbyterian and Second Presbyterian merged to become Covenant 
Presbyterian Church. Both churches needed more space so the beautiful gothic building designed 
by George E. Savage of Philadelphia was opened in November 1927. The stained-glass windows 
were designed by P.J. Reeves of Philadelphia, and are adorned with art depicting Biblical scenes. 
Covenant’s musical program was greatly enhanced in 1962 when a Schantz organ, replacing the 
35-year-old Skinner organ, was placed in the choir loft as a memorial to Charles L. Bauer, long
known as the “dean of music” in Springfield. We have been greatly blessed by the 46-year
ministry of our organist, Trudy Faber, and by our chancel and handbell choirs.

With a rich tradition of sacred music, dynamic preaching, and community involvement, we 
journey into our third century as a congregation that is “Downtown—Mission-Driven—Inclusive.” 

++++++++++++ 

Wifi at the presbytery meeting 

The following information is provided only to allow presbyters to access materials online that 
are pertinent to the presbytery meeting: 

Wifi address in the Covenant Sanctuary: CPC Office 
Password: grace201 



HOSPITALITY REPORT 
LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 

February 8, 2020           

TWO WAYS TO SERVE! 

HUNGER OFFERING 

The presbytery collects a financial offering at the meeting registration table as you arrive 
that supports both a local hunger organization that the host church chooses and the 
Presbyterian hunger assistance through the denomination. For the February 
meeting, the local portion will benefit Second Harvest Food Bank in 
Springfield, whose Executive Director, Tyra Jackson, is director of Christian Education 
at the Springfield: Covenant Church.  Tracing its roots back to 1981, the Food Bank’s 
stated mission is “targeting hunger to serve and educate through community 
partnerships.” Besides working through agencies in three counties (Champaign, Clark 
and Logan), the Food Bank has a fresh market pantry, a mobile pantry, a children’s 
feeding program, and a senior program. They are sponsoring Empty Bowls fundraisers in 
each county in February through April of 2020. 

MISSION AT EVERY MEETING 

At each stated presbytery meeting we invite presbyters to bring items to the meeting to 
support a mission of the host church. Springfield: Covenant requests support for the 
Food Pantry at Christ Episcopal Church, Springfield. The specific items 
requested are paper products, shampoo and toothpaste, cleaning supplies 
such as laundry detergent, peanut butter and quick meals such as tuna. The 
pantry is open the third Wednesday of each month.  

Each gift you make—to the Hunger Offering and to the Mission At Every Meeting initiative--is a sign both 
of our gratitude to God and of the covenant that links together all our presbytery’s churches in ministry and 
love.       Thank you!     










































